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Mary MacDonald-Barrett, Principal                                            September  29, 2017 

 

Dear Richard Families, 
 

We had excellent parent involvement on our 2017 Back to School Night!  We 
appreciate the enthusiasm and support displayed by all of you. Much of our 
success at school is due to the collaboration of parents and faculty to sup-
port our children’s education.  During the classroom presentations, you may 
have heard specific suggestions from teachers on many ways to support 
your children throughout the year. Whether or not there is homework as-
signed, practicing math facts and setting aside time for reading each day are 
two of the important activities that always increase learning throughout the 
year. 
 

Click on this link below for some interesting information: 
How Adding Math to a Child’s Home Routine Can Advance Achieve-

ment 

A new study published in the journal Science shows that regular use of a 
specific math-based iPad app significantly improved math performance in 
elementary school children. 
 

Thank you for encouraging your children to walk or ride bikes to and from 
school.  It helps alleviate many traffic problems that affect the safety of our 
students.  Thank you, too, for        following the procedures for quick drop-
offs and pick-ups in front of the school and in the circle behind the 
school.  Safety is a priority for all of us. 
 

October is always a very busy month at Richard, both in the classrooms and 
after school. Our PTO’s Pumpkin Fest is scheduled for October 15 from 3:00
-5 pm and it is always a fun family event. I am so proud to be a part of this 
active and caring school community and hope to see you and your families 
at our future PTO sponsored events. 
 

All the best, 
 

Mary MacDonald-Barrett 
 

Principal 
 

Join our Closed Group 
on  

Facebook : 
 Richard Families 

Dates to  
Remember 

10/4,11,18/17 
5th Grade Bake Sale 
Running Club 
 
10/15/17 
Pumpkinfest 
 
10/20/17 
Haunted Garage 6-9 
 
10/31/17 
Halloween 
AM School only 
 
11/7/17 
No School for  students 
 
11/9/17 
Gizmos Game Night 6-7 
 
11/12/17 
GPPS Open House 
 
11/21/17 
AM School only 
Thanksgiving break  begins 
at 11:36 AM. 
 
12/6/17  
Evening Conferences    
 
12/7/17  
PM  & Evening  
Conferences                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

 

Please go to our website 

for the   Calendars,        

highlights, and  important   

information. 

https://

mi01000971.schoolwires.

net/gprichard 

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/kqed/nHAK/~3/BmeULR8SEAs/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/kqed/nHAK/~3/BmeULR8SEAs/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
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WELCOME NEW STAFF 
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Thank you Helena Carroll and Angela Wohlfarth for planning 
such a fun back to school movie night. 
 
Thank you Mindy Prysak for organizing and leading the Richard 
Runners. Everyone had a great first week! 
 
The Entertainment book fundraiser is off to a great start. We have 
lots of books on hand, so we'll distribute them as the orders come 
in. 
 
The annual Pumpkin Fest will be held on October 15th from 3:00-
5:00. Join us for games, food, pumpkin decorating and more! 
 
We welcome all of you to join the PTO. Remember a family mem-
bership is only $20 and includes access to the school directory. 

Our PTO is off to a great start to the school year!  We've been working hard on fun family events, clubs, fundraisers 
and much more.  Here's some events we have coming up in the next few weeks: 

 

 Haunted Garage Fundraiser - Friday Oct. 20  6-9pm 

Pumpkin Fest - Sunday Oct.15  3-5pm  

 

Watch for emails and fliers to come home with more info! Don't forget to join our Richard Families Face-
book page to stay in the loop!  Looking forward to a great year! 

Christina Deveroux 

PTO President 
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Drop Off and Pick Up of Students 

1.   When dropping off or picking up students, please remember NOT to double park in front of the school.  It’s 

very dangerous. 

2.   McKinley Ave. is a NO PARKING ZONE.  Please be considerate of others (neighbors across the street from 

our building), by using this area for drop off and pick up only.  Police will ticket anyone parked in front of our 

school.  Parents, you are encouraged to call the Farms police and report any repeat offenders.   

3.   Don’t leave kids unattended in your cars.  Never leave your automobile.  If you must come into  the building, 

park in the circle (PLEASE DON’T DOUBLE PARK) on McMillan or behind Rite Aid.  Never park in the STAFF 

LOT(RICHARD STAFF STICKER REQUIRED) or handicap spot, as we have parents/teachers who need those 

spots in the parking lot. 

4.   Consider parking down the street and crossing Ridge Rd. with the crossing guard.  This works well for many 

of our students and eliminates the Kercheval-McKinley “bottleneck.”  

5.   Never use Ridge Rd. as a drop off or pick up location.  It’s dangerous and your car would be parked on the wrong 

side of the street. 

ATTENDANCE 

Please be sure to call our attendance line at 432-4901 with all absences/late arrivals by 8:45 am.  The attendance 

line is a dedicated line and available 24 hours/7 days a week.  If you know of a future absence (trip, appointment, 

etc.) please let the office know with a phone call or note as soon as possible.  Your cooperation will save a consid-

erable amount of time spent calling to locate the student.  We appreciate all of your efforts helping us keep your 

children safe. 

For the past few years, in consideration of the increased number of children with food allergies and sensitivities, our faculty 

and staff have chosen to replace edible birthday treats with non-edible “gifts”  (pencils, erasers, Oriental Trading -

type items) that the children may share. (Please keep in mind that bringing in any birthday treat has always been optional 

and no one is required to do so.) 

This year, we are also asking parents to refrain from bringing any food in for your child to share with other 

students during lunch time.  This creates m any problem s, such as not having enough for  all students, hav-

ing some students feeling left out, a lack of plates and/or serving utensils, and, most of all, unfairness to the students with 

food allergies and sensitivities.  Feel free to drop off food for your own child/ren at lunch.    Sharing food is always welcome 

during special classroom parties such as Halloween, when parents can plan and supervise the choices so that they are safe 

for all students.  Thank you so much for your support as we remain sensitive to the needs of all of our children. 

BELL SCHEDULE 

MONDAY 

9:05 AM Entry Bell 

9:10 AM AM Instruction Begins 

11:56-12:44 Lunch/Recess 

12:46 PM PM Instruction Begins 

3:38 PM Dismissal 

TUESDAY- FRIDAY 

8:20 AM Entry Bell 

8:25 AM AM Instruction Begins 

11:36-12:24 Lunch/Recess 

12:26 PM PM Instruction Begins 

  NO BIRTHDAY TREATS 
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Golden Awards 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

K-1  Mrs. Brown/Cantalupo 

2-3  Mrs. Briggs/Shirar 

4-5  Mrs. Wrosch 

 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

K-2 – Mrs. Rabaut 

3-5 — Mrs. Wallace 

 

 

Golden Shoe Award Winners:  

K-2 Mrs. Murphy 

3-5   Mr. Swansey 

 

 

 

Golden Book Award Winners: 

K-2  Mrs. Rabaut 

3-5   Mrs. Shirar/Briggs 
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Gym– Mr. Ciaravino 

We started off the year with enthusiasm and positive attitudes, with a focus on health! We 
are playing soccer, and learning the rules of play and strategies. They are all playing hard, 
catching on, and having lots of fun. 

Art-Mrs. Maday & Ms. Debow 

Welcome back to a new school year in the art room.  Richard has two new faces to the art depart-
ment this year.  Mrs. Maday will be teaching art on D days and Mrs. DeBow will be teaching art on 
B days and C day afternoons.  We are both very excited to be at Richard.  All students are getting 
settled back as we begin our first projects.  Students will soon be creating their Art to Remember 
projects in their upcoming art classes.  

  Music-Mrs. Weinhaus 

 

We are busy in the music room this Fall.  We welcome Ms. Hannah Kadrich, long-term sub for 
Ms. Heather Albrecht, and Mr. Dan White, both of whom join me in sharing our love of music 
with your students. PLEASE NOTE:  We had a conflict with our Winter Concert date.  Our 
NEW date is Monday, December 4.  Grades 1,3,5 and the choir will participate in that concert. 

Library-Mrs. Hermon 

It is so wonderful to see the children in the library again.  Our kindergarteners and new students to 
Richard received their brand new library cards.  Please keep these at home and feel 
free to use them at any of the 3 public library branches.  All K, 1st and 2nd graders 
started this year with important lessons about book care and finding the “Just Right 
books”.  We also familiarized ourselves with the different areas of the library and how 
to be safe and respectful during our library visits.  We will also practice expanding 
our reading interests and try new books!    

 

 

Spanish– Senorita Zamudio 

Our first month has gone by so fast and it is incredible how much we have accomplished in Spanish. 
Third graders had an introduction to the Mexican culture, started working on common greetings, and 
are now counting 1-30. Soon they will learn how to describe themselves physically and emotionally. 
Fourth graders had a small introduction to Peru's culture and holidays, learned how to give a weath-
er report, and count to 100. In a few weeks they will be describing what to wear for each season. 
Fifth graders are concentrating in Spain's culture, holidays, and hobbies, They will soon start learn-
ing about communities in Spain and how to give directions in Spanish.  
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The Dot is the story of a caring teacher who 

dares a doubting student to trust in her own 

abilities by being brave enough to “make her 

mark”. What begins with a small dot on a 

piece of paper becomes a breakthrough in 

confidence and courage, igniting a journey of 

self-discovery and sharing, which has gone on 

to inspire countless children and adults 

around the globe. 
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Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there is a contest to find 

the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the chroni-

cle, they will need to count the number of secret pictures they find 

and submit their count to the office. The  picture for  this month 

is:              

     

Students Name________________________ 

Teacher_______________________________ 

How Many ______? 

Please return to the office by:  October 23rd.  

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4900 
Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: linda.fiscus@gpschools.org 

On the web at http://
gpschools.schoolwires.

net/gprichard/site/

http://www.gpschools.org/

